May 25th, 1923. F. B. Pemberton, Esq., C/o. Pemberton & Son. Victoria, B. C. Dear Mr. Pemberton:-Let me acknowledge receipt of your letter of the 18th with reference to my becoming a patron of Brentwood College. Before giving a decided answer I should like very much to see the Prospectus which you overlooked enclosing in your letter. I see no reason why a good school run on the lines of an English public school should not be a very decided success. Similar schools in eastern Canada are largely attended and turn out a very good type of student indeed, whom we are glad to welcome to the University. In any school almost everything depends on the type of head and associate masters. With kindest regards, Yours faithfully.